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Shade Tree A’s Model A Club  

The	Shade	Tree	A’s	Model	A	Club	is	a	non-profit	organization	dedicated	
to	the	preservation	and	the	restoration	of	the	Model	A	Ford	automobile.	
Shade	Tree	A’s	annual	dues	are	only	$25.	Members	are	urged	to	join	the	
Model	A	Ford	Club	of	America	(MAFCA,	$50	annual	dues)	and	the	Model	
A	Restorer’s	Club	(MARC,	$45	annual	dues)	to	enjoy	the	benefits	of	these	
national	organizations	including	their	respective	magazines:	The	Restorer	
(MAFCA)	and	Model	A	News	 (MARC).	The	Shade	Tree	A’s	club	 is	also	a	
member	of	MAFFI,	the	Model	“A”	Ford	Foundation,	Inc.		

	 	
CONTACT	INFORMATION	 ABOUT	THIS	NEWSLETTER	
4424	Reynolds	Street	 ©	2020	Shade	Tree	A’s,	except	as	noted.	
Hephzibah	GA	30815-7909	 Please	contact	Robbie	Jones	at	Newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	
Website:	http://www.ShadeTreeAs.org	 concerning	reprinting	of	articles,	illustrations,	or	photos.	
Facebook:	Shade	Tree	A’s	Model	A	Ford	Club	
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OFF	THE	RUNNING	BOARD	
Matt	Barrett	-	President	

	

Greetings	fellow	club	members🤠 	
	
February	was	a	great	month	for	the	STA	-	we	got	
three	 new	members!!!	 	 They	 are:	 Cale	 Collier	
with	his	1930	Ford	Tudor	Sedan,	Stephen	(and	
wife	 Shirley)	 Teel	 with	 10	 AA	 vehicles	 and	
Darren	 (and	 wife	 Pat)	 Riley	 with	 their	 1930	
Ford	 Truck.	 	 Let's	 give	 our	 new	 members	 a	
warm	 welcome	 and	 let	 them	 know	 we	 are	
excited	to	have	them	join	our	"family"	of	Model	
A	enthusiasts	🚘 	
	
The	Aiken	Model	A	Club	tour	to	Ridge	Springs,	
SC	on	February	15th	was	great	fun.	There	was	
only	 one	 "roadside	 technical	 session"	 with	
Charlie	Weaver	driving	the	Vicky	while	strange	
sounds	 came	 from	 the	 transmission	 😳 	
Hopefully	it	will	be	fixed	by	the	St.	Patrick's	Day	
Parade.		Over	20	Model	A's	and	40	people	ate	at	
Junipers	 restaurant	 after	 we	 descended	 on	
Ridge	Springs.			
	
Last	 year	 the	 St.	 Patrick's	 Day	 Parade	 was	
attended	by	at	 least	10	Model	A	Fords	and	we	
hope	to	have	even	more	this	year.	The	parade	is	
on	Tuesday,	March	17th	at	2:00	PM.		Be	sure	to	
assemble	at	1:00	PM.	in	the	James	Brown	Arena	
parking	lot	as	the	parade	will	start	promptly	at	
2:00.	 	 There	 will	 be	 parade	 officials	 at	 the	
entrance	to	tell	you	where	to	line	up.		
	
The	 annual	Aunt	 Sue's	 Spring	 Show	and	Parts	
Swap	will	be	held	on	April	11th	in	Pickens,	SC.	
For	 further	 information	and	details	please	call	
864-878-4366.	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
And	don't	forget	our	tour	on	Saturday	May	2nd	to	
Rivers	Bridge	State	Park	near	Allendale,	SC.		The	
Old	 96	 Club,	 Palmetto	 Club,	 Aiken	 Club,	 Low	
Country	 and	 Live	 Oak	 Club	 have	 all	 been	
invited.		We	are	expecting	a	large	turnout	and	will	
be	 having	 car	 games	 as	 well	 as	 a	 picnic	 lunch.	
Please	get	your	car	running	so	you	can	be	a	part	
of	an	exciting	day.				
	
Our	next	meeting	is	on	Monday,	March	9th. 

	
MEETING	MINUTES	

February	10,	2020	
Richard’s	Garage 	

Respectfully	submitted:	Frank	Knapp	–	Secretary	
	

The	monthly	meeting	of	 the	Shade	Tree	A's	was	
held	February	10,	2020	in	the	clubhouse	meeting	
room	 at	 Richard	 Dunevent’s	 garage.	 President	
Matt	 brought	 the	meeting	 to	 order	 at	 7:00	 P.M.	
Thirty-two	 members	 and	 guests	 were	 in	
attendance.		
	
President	Matt	welcomed	 our	 guests,	 Steve	 and	
Shirley	Teel,	Daren	and	Pat	Riley	and	Cale	Collier.		
	
Also,	 two	 STA	 members	 were	 recognized.																																																							
Doug	Wilson	has	been	selected	as	Grand	Marshall	
for	 this	 year’s	 Saint	 Patrick’s	 Day	 Parade	 and	
Ralph	Neitzke	recently	 received	a	Humanitarian	
Award	for	the	loving	care	he	gave	his	wife,	Tina,	
throughout	her	extended	illness.		
																																																																																																																									

Continued	on	next	page	
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MEETING	MINUTES	
Continued	

	
	
Treasurer's	Report:	
Dan	Perla	reported	only	one	expenditure	in	the	
amount	 of	 $75.00	 to	 cover	 flowers	 for	 Hilde	
Dover’s	Memorial	Service.	Deposits	of	$275.00	
were	 made	 from	 dues	 collections.	 Also,	
according	to	Dan,	44	members	have	paid	their	
2020	membership	dues.	A	copy	of	our	current	
Member	Roster	was	passed	around	for	anyone	
to	update	their	information.	The	group	was	also	
reminded	we	will	soon	be	needing	someone	to	
take	over	as	Webmaster.	Dan	is	planning	to	step	
down	in	March.	
	
A	motion	was	made	from	the	floor	to	accept	the	
Treasurer's	Report	and	the	January	Minutes	as	
published	 in	 The	 Newsletter.	 That	 motion	
received	 a	 second	 and	 passed	 by	 unanimous	
vote.		
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																																			
Newsletter	Editor:				
Robbie	Jones	announced	all	email	addresses	for	
those	 members	 who	 have	 not	 paid	 dues	 for	
2020	 will	 be	 deleted	 as	 of	 February	 29th.	
Unfortunately,	 they	will	 no	 longer	 receive	 our	
excellent	 newsletter	 or	 important	
announcements	in	the	future.	
																																																																																																																																																																																																																																														
Under	Show	&	Tell:	
Robbie	also	informed	the	group	that	Third	Gen	
Automotive	 bought	 Roy	 Nacewicz	 Enterprises	
and	 is	now	selling	Roy’s	products.	Roy	passed	
away	in	April	2019.	The	new	phone	number	for	
Third	Gen	Automotive	is	844-327-5988.	He	also	
brought	 along	 several	 packages	 of	 excellent	
bolts	and	screws	suitable	for	judging.	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
Under	Old	Business:		
President	Matt	once	again	reminded	the	group	of	
our	planned	tour	to	River’s	Bridge	State	Park	on	
May	2nd.	He	 is	 expecting	members	 from	 several	
other	 clubs	 to	 participate.	 More	 detailed	
information	to	be	discussed	at	our	April	meeting.	
	
Eric	 Shogren	 reminded	 everyone	we	 have	 been	
invited	to	join	The	Aiken	A’s	for	a	 lunch	tour	on	
Saturday,	February	15th	to	Ridge	Spring,	S.C.	Plans	
are	 to	meet	 in	Aiken	no	 later	 than	10:30	AM.	A	
show	of	hands	indicated	our	club	should	have	six	
to	eight	members	attend.	
	
Under	New	Business:	
No	new	business	was	discussed.	
	
Technical	Program:	
Even	 though	no	 technical	program	was	planned	
for	the	February	meeting,	President	Matt	brought	
everyone’s	 attention	 to	 his	 plans	 to	 install	 a	
method	 for	 checking	 transmission	 fluid	 using	 a	
dipstick.	 Fortunately,	 that	 led	 to	 a	 very	 lengthy	
open	 discussion	 of	 low	 and	 high-speed	 shimmy	
problems,	Teflon	tie	rod	repair	pros	and	cons	and	
front-end	alignment	techniques.	Big	thanks	to	all	
members	 who	 joined	 the	 discussion.	 Very	
interesting!	Thanks	guys.	
	
There	being	no	further	business,	the	meeting	was	
adjourned	 at	 7:35	 PM	 after	 which	 dessert	
refreshments	 provided	 by	 Jim	 and	 Sheila	
McPherson	and	Yours	Truly,	were	enjoyed	by	all.	
 	

MONTHLY	MEETING	TIME	&	LOCATION	
Meetings	 are	 held	 on	 the	 second	 Monday	 of	
each	month	at	Richard	Dunevent’s	garage,	4338	
Owens	Road,	Evans,	GA.	Meetings	begin	at	7:00	
PM	and	are	followed	by	refreshments.	
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LOOKING	AHEAD	
 

Club	Calendar	
	

March	
9	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	
	 (Technical	Program	TBA)	
17	 Saint	Patrick's	Day	parade.	Gather	at	1:00	PM	in	the	7th	Street	parking	lot	at	the	James	

Brown	Arena.	Parade	at	2:00	PM.	
28	 Palmetto	A’s	Annual	Picnic		
April	
2-5	 Charlotte	Autofair	
11	 Classic	Car	Display	at	Aunt	Sue's	Country	Corner	in	(107	Country	Creek	Drive,	Pickens,	

South	Carolina),	sponsored	by	Western	Carolinas	Model	A	Ford	Club	
13	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	
	 (Technical	Program	TBA)	
17-18		 Old	96	District	Model	A	Club	Annual	Swap	Meet	
May	
11	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	
	 (Technical	Program	TBA)	

	
TBA	-	To	Be	Announced	

March	
Refreshments	

	
	
	
	

	
	

Volunteers	needed	

March	
Birthdays	

	
20	 Dan	Perla	
21	 Darrell	Henderson	
25	 Curtis	Krosting	
29	 Doug	Wilson	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
 

 
 
	 	

Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Send	items	for	Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	to:	
newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

	

Monthly	Technical	Program	
	

Got	an	idea	for	a	technical	program	for	presentation	at	a	monthly	meeting?	
Got	a	topic	you	would	like	discussed	during	a	monthly	technical	program?	

Do	you	want	to	volunteer	to	present	a	technical	program?	
	

If	so,	contact	Dan	Perla	at	vp@ShadeTreeAs.org	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	
		 	

Time	for	a	New	Shade	Tree	A’s	Webmaster	
	

I	created	the	Shade	Tree	A’s	website	in	1996	inspired	by	the	1995	MAFCA	South	East	Divisional	
Meet	that	our	club	sponsored.		It	was	also	the	first	SE	Divisional	MAFCA	meet.		Now,	after	over	23	
years	of	maintaining	the	website,	I	feel	it	is	time	to	let	someone	else	contribute	to	the	club	by	taking	
over	the	reins	of	the	website.	 	I	will	continue	to	manage	the	website	till	the	end	of	March	2020,	
during	which	time	I	will	assist	whoever	takes	over.		The	website	hosting	is	currently	paid	for	until	
October	2020.		If	no	one	volunteers,	and	the	club	does	not	continue	to	pay	for	the	website,	the	URL	
(shadetreeas.org)	will	be	lost	after	October	2020.	

	
Regards,	
Dan	Perla	

	

Important	Reminder	
	
Don't	forget	to	order	your	2020	Membership	
Roster	now.	You	 don't	want	 to	be	 traveling	
without	 this	 helpful	 resource.	 Order	 yours	
now	so	you	will	be	sure	to	get	a	copy.	They	
will	go	fast.	Price:	$16	plus	postage	
	

Call	1-866-379-3619	
or	visit	

www.mafca.com	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
Day	Trip	to	Rivers	Bridge	State	Historic	Site	

Ehrhardt,	South	Carolina	
Saturday,	May	2,	2020	

	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	are	meeting	up	with	the	Live	Oak	A's	from	Savannah,	the	Aiken	A's,	the	Old	Ninety-
Six	District	Model	A	Club,	the	Palmetto	A's	of	South	Carolina	and	the	Low	Country	Model	A	Club	for	a	
picnic	at	Rivers	Bridge	State	Park	on	May	2,	2020.		Last	year's	picnic	at	Magnolia	Springs	State	Park	
near	Millen	was	great	 family	entertainment.	This	year	we	want	 to	add	some	Model	A	games	 to	 the	
"menu",	so	stay	tuned	for	more	info.	
	
	

Rivers	Bridge	State	Historic	Site	marks	the	site	of	one	of	the	Confederacy’s	last	stands	against	
General	William	T.	 Sherman’s	 sweep	 across	 the	 South.	Of	 all	 the	Civil	War	 Sites	 in	 South	
Carolina,	the	Battle	of	Rivers	Bridge	is	the	only	one	in	the	State	Parks	system	that	is	home	to	
a	preserved	battlefield.	
	
A	¾-mile	guided	trail	details	the	Battle	of	Rivers	Bridge	by	way	of	interpretive	panels	along	
the	 trail.	 Ranger-guided	 tours	 of	 one	 of	 the	most	well-preserved	 Civil	War	 sites	 in	 South	
Carolina,	which	includes	still-intact	earthen	fortifications,	are	also	given	throughout	the	year.		

		 	



Shade Tree A’s Newsletter 
March	2020	 Volume	47	 Number	3	
	
 

Page	12	

RECENT	EVENTS	
Follow	the	Quail	Tour	to	

Sweet	T's	in	Thomson,	Georgia	
Friday,	February	28,	2020	

Photos	by	Frank	Knapp	
	
Richard	Dunevent,	Larry	DuVall,	Frank	Knapp	and	Stuart	Smith	enjoyed	a	bright	sunny	day	following	
the	Quail	to	good	eats	in	Thomson,	Georgia	at	Sweet	T's.	
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THE	SHADE	TREE	A’S	–	THIRTY	YEARS	AGO	
		

	
The	1985-2005	Shade	Tree	A’s	newsletters	are	now	available	on	the	
Shade	Tree	A’s	website.		They	can	be	accessed	via	the	same	“button"	
as	the	other	newsletters,	but	they	are	password	protected.	The	same	
password	used	 to	access	 the	member	 roster	 is	used	 to	access	 the	
newsletters.	Thank	you	Dan	Perla	for	scanning	these	and	posting	on	
the	website.	
	
	

	
	
In	the	President's	column	of	the	March	1990	issue	of	the	Shade	Tree	A's	Newsletter,	Club	President	
Ralph	Neitzke	reported	that	while	looking	for	old	parts	and	chasing	down	a	lot	of	leads,	he	found	an	old	
ten	gallon	"FRYE"	gas	pump	to	restore.	The	Meeting	Minutes	reported	that	Don	Turley	provided	all	Club	
members	 with	 laminated	 membership	
rosters.	 Even	 as	 now,	 preparations	 were	
being	made	for	the	upcoming	Saint	Patrick’s	
Day	 Parade	 in	 Augusta.	 Several	Model	 A's	
and	 Don	 Turley's	 famous	 leakless	 water	
pumps	 were	 offered	 for	 sale	 in	 the	
Classifieds.	
	
	
	
	

SHADE TREE
A3

OCTOBER L987

VOLUME 1987 - 10

I SURUIUED HERSHEY-
1989

€&(
,Hr--

CLASSY-F]ED ADVERTISEMENTS--

Water: plrmps, leakless I Rebrrilt as per
judging standards. Special r:ate to club
member:s--$85.00 exchange; $90.00 orrt-
right. Avoid the Charlotte priee increase.
DoN TURLEY, 863-4867

1930 Model A For:d r:rrmble seat coupe.
Chassis r:estor:ed. Body sand-blasted and
pr:imed; or:iginal front-we11ed f.enders
(bottr). Nell llhlte-lsa1led tir:es, ::adiator
top wood, r:unning boards and splash aprons
and all sheet metal for body. $4500 fir:ml
Ca11 JIM MCPherson , 592-4835.

1931 Victor:ia Corrpe-::otrgh but restor:ab1e.
f have spent the last two years at flea
rnarkets, accrrmrrlating the parts necessaily
to restolte this rare "A. " A11 unique par:ts
found or r:eadily available. P::ice negotia-
b1e, depending rrpon which parts yorr need.
Body, chassis, fender:s. JIM MC PHERSON, l

592-4835 I

1928 Special Coupe - Henr:y For:d's pe::sona1
choice l;or his car:. Ccmpletely and authen-
tically 1:estored. Niagar:a blue, AACA Senior.
$ 12, 500 f. ir:m. DON TURLEY, 863-4867 .

CLIP AND USE THE CARD
YOU WILL NOT HAVE TO
DECIDES HE WOULD LIKE
ON YOUR MODEL A !

PROGRAM ANNOUNCED-

The pr:ogr:am for: MondaY, Mar:ch 12
will be on the installation of a
wood kit on Leona::d HiIl's calr,
a '29 2 door: Model A. Bring Yottr:
questi-ons l,iith yorr and enjoy a bit
of learning with yotrr Model A
friendship.

NOTICE NOT]CE NOTICE NOTICE:

If you're not alrare, ther:e is a
weekly meeting of Model A clrtb member:s
on Wednesdays for: lunch at the Ptzza
Hut on Gor:don Highway. Everyone is
llelcome to attend. Ltlncheon takes
place at l2:15 PM, each WednesdaY!

NOTICE NOTICE NOTICE NOTICE I

ON THIS PAGE SO THAT
SCREAM AT SOMEONE WHO

TO FEEL THE FINISH //,
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
		

And	the	Model	A	Ford	Kept	Rambling	Right	Along	
By	Jim	McPherson	

	
This	column	contains	maintenance,	diagnostic,	and	technical	tips	to	aid	you	in	keeping	your	Model	A	on	
the	road	and	operating	at	peak	performance.	 I	have	stolen	 this	 information	 from	a	variety	of	 sources,	
including	forums,	websites,	books,	publications,	and	discussions	with	fellow	Model	A	owners.	
	
“MODEL	‘A”	FORD	BRAKES	-	Details	of	a	COMPLETE	Brake	Job"	is	the	cover	title	for	Skinned	Knuckles,	February	
2020	(Volume	44	–	NO.	2).	The	article,	“Model	“A”	Ford	Brakes	SERVICE,	MAINTENANCE,	REBUILDING	(Six	
Shoe	System)”	by	Paul	Moller,	is	on	pages	29-34.	I	had	the	pleasure	of	meeting	Paul	too	many	years	ago,	and	a	
long	friendship	began.	This	article	is	reprinted	from	Skinned	Knuckles	(November	1979)	and	is	still	accurate	
today.	My	memory	must	be	failing	me.	It	is	surprising	how	replacement	parts,	such	as	the	front	brake	roller	
tracks,	were	available	back	then,	over	forty	years	ago.	This	issue	focused	on	the	front	brakes.	Servicing	and	
rebuilding	the	rear	brakes	and	emergency	brakes,	and	brake	adjustment	will	be	in	the	March	2020	issue	of	
Skinned	Knuckles.		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

by Jim Cannon
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Member	Advertisements	
Deadline	for	submittal	–	20th	of	the	month	–	Send	submittals	to	newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

•	 Original	Model	A	Instruction	Books	 •	 Engine	stand,	$25	OBO,		
		 (Owner’s	Manual).	Prices	based	on		 Robbie	Jones	
	 condition,	$25	to	$195.			

Don	Turley,	Call	706-863-4867,		
leave	a	message	and	I	will	return		
your	call.	Or	email	don@donturley.com	

	

Paid	Advertisements	
SHADE	TREE	A’S	NEWSLETTER	SPONSORS	

Our	thanks	to	the	following	sponsors!	Their	generosity	supports	this	newsletter!	Please	
remember	these	folks	when	you	need	a	service	they	offer.	And	please,	tell	them	you	

appreciate	their	support	of	our	club!	
	

	


